ANNOUNCEMENTS
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MARCH 27, 2016
Log onto Faith’s website www.faithlutheranokemos.org 24/7 for updates
DEADLINES
Sunday worship folder announcements(Tuesday of each week

Submit to Rita at rbarry@faithlutheranokemos.org

May Faith Family News newsletter(April 18

Submit to Taylor Belonga tay3394@yahoo.com
ALTAR FLOWER DEDICATIONS
Today’s altar flowers are given to the glory of God by. . .

Vase 1
Lee and Linda Gerard in celebration of Liam Sandel’s sixth birthday

Vase 2
Denny and Ann Mayer in celebration of Tim’s 33rd birthday 

PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION

Please lift up in prayer this week:
( Members—Max Ambs, Lowell Barricklow, Dale Halvorson,  

    Susan Heft, Ellen Milne and Harry Nawrock

( Friends and family—

Pat Belonga, Chris Cotter, Tim Drummond

    
Dick and Lil Jennings

Christine, Izzy and Danny Loewen


Larry Hinds and family


Annaliese, Heather, Bill, Al and Roger
( Our mission partner congregation(Lansing Redeemer Lutheran Church

( Those in military service(Jon Schoepf, Lani Yearicks

     and Melody and Adam Wright

( Lutheran Social Services of Michigan children who seek adoption—

    Thomas, Caprice, Philip and Thomas, Pray for each to be adopted and

    for Jesus to be their lifelong friend.

NORTH/WEST LOWER MICHIGAN SYNOD PRAYER PARTNER

As Jesus calls us to be one, even as he and the Father are one, please include
Pastor Roger Bauer and the congregation of Rhodes Hope Lutheran Church 

and also the Publically Engaged Congregation Table (provides social ministry grants) in your prayers of intercession this week
FINANCIAL UPDATE

Weekly Offering 03/20/2016

Year-to-date as of 02/29/2016
General Fund

$4,125.00
Income

$44,466.02

Loose Cash

     165.00
Expenses
  47,658.32
Loose Checks

       55.00
Net Income
$(3,192.30)

Flowers


     140.00

03/16 Lent Service
       35.00
World Hunger

       20.00

Eagle Scout Project
       50.00

Loaves and Fishes
       20.00


Total
$4,610.00

Simply Giving

$2,806.00

EASTER BASKET FOOD DRIVE THANK YOU
THANK YOU from the Caring Committee to everyone who brought in food, donated money for perishables helped pack the food items and those who delivered the food. We delivered Easter groceries to 20 Meridian Township families. We are grateful to the Okemos Tom’s Food Center for helping us with a great price on the ham and to the Okemos Great Harvest Bread Company for donating all the bread for each family. When you shop at Tom’s and Great Harvest Bread, please tell them how much Faith Lutheran appreciates their support in this important ministry to our community.
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We welcome our M.S.U. brass quartet today(



Sage Khan and Eric Wortzman, trumpets




Drew Kilpela and Gina Belancazar, trombones




Thank you for sharing your musical gifts to




enhance our worship today!
THIS WEEK’S CHRONOLOGY OF EVENTS

TODAY

Resurrection of Our Lord: Easter Day

7:30 a.m.
RESURRECTION CELEBRATION WORSHIP

8:45 a.m.
Easter Breakfast in the downstairs large fellowship hall

10:00 a.m.
RESURRECTION CELEBRATION WORSHIP
( As part of First Communion study, students create communion patens. 

Sami Ransom’s paten holds today’s communion bread.

( WORLD HUNGER OFFERIG

Today we will receive our monthly offering to help fight world hunger. 

The offering globe for this special offering is at the sanctuary entrance.

( STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE MARCH EMPHASIS: 

LOAVES AND FISHES MINISTRIES

During March, we are collecting items for Loaves and Fishes as follows:

Travel toothbrushes with covers, toilet paper, shaving cream (sample size), rubbing alcohol, razors, lip balm, tissues (pocket packs), bath soap, bath towels and cloths (preferably white), bath gel, black hair care products, laundry soap, bleach, window cleaner, dish soap, dish cloths, napkins, brooms, mops, shower curtain liners, mattress covers (twin), slippers, lunch meat, juice, coffee (decaf), coffee filters, breakfast meat, non-perishable snacks (individually packaged), bottled water, ponchos, baby crib sheets, board games.

L&F guests receive starter kits when going into permanent housing.

Starter kits include broom, mop, dish soap, laundry soap and bath soap.

If you are able to donate any of these items, please place them in the narthex cart,
( April-June Portals of Prayer daily devotion booklets for personal and family devotions are available on the table by the elevator. Please take one home for daily use.

( Worship Committee has two open positions(nursery and usher coordinators. If you can fill one of these spots, please contact Diane Hill. 
We thank Becky Bills and Bill Williams as they leave these positions for 
new areas of service to our congregation.
Monday, March 28

Church office closed

In case of emergency, Pastor Ellen can be reached at 517-974-5570

2:00 p.m.
Women’s study group in the library

Tuesday, March 29
12:00 p.m.
CANCELLED - No Lunch lectionary study group
Wednesday, March 30
9:30 a.m.
Quilting and LSSM ACTION

6:00 p.m.
Trinity and Confirmation fun night at Edru Skate
6:30 p.m.
NO Faith Bells

7:15 p.m.
Gospel Mass Rehearsal

8:00 p.m.
NO Chancel Choir

Thursday, March 31
7:00 p.m.
Human Resources Committee meeting in the library
LOOKING AHEAD
Sunday, April 3

NEW MEMBER SUNDAY
Reception of new members will take place Sunday, April 3. If you would like to join our Faith family, please speak with Pastor Ellen as soon as possible.
11:30 a.m.
Social Justice Group Gathering

On Sunday, April 3, Angela Waters Austin will be joining us following worship. Angela is the founder, president and chief executive officer of One Love Global, Inc., a 501c3 non-profit corporation committed to peace, justice and opportunity. Angela has over 20 years experience in promoting racial equity, public and community relations, fund development marketing, special events, corporate sponsorships, program design and management. Angela is also very involved in the B lack Lives Matter movement as well as the work of My Brother’s Keeper. Please join us following worship to hear what Angela has to say about race relations in the greater Lansing area.
UNDERSTANDING ISLAM EVENT
                         Saturday, April 16

Join Dr. Mark Swanson and Bishop Craig  A, Satterlee for a day of conversation on Saturday, April 16 here at Faith. The event will begin at 9 am and conclude at 3pm. Lunch will be provided. To register, contact Ann at the Synod Office (321-5066). There will be a modest fee for food.
An ordained pastor of the ELCA, Mark Swanson teaches in the areas of Christian-Muslim studies at the Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago. Before coming to the great ecumenical and interfaith meeting place that is the city of Chicago, Dr. Swanson taught at Luther Seminary, St. Paul, Minn., and at the Evangelical Theological Seminary in Cairo, Egypt. His research interests

include the history of Christian-Muslim relations, medieval Egyptian church history, and early Arabic Christian literature.

STEWARDSHIP APRIL EMPHASIS: 

LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES OF MICHIGAN
The OASIS Program is a residential home designed to meet the needs of teen boys being referred for the refugee foster care program. This program accepts nine unaccompanied alien youth and three unaccompanied alien minors, for a total of 12 children. Comprehensive case management, medical, dental, educational and independent living skill development support are provided to youth who are part of this program and live in OASIS House. OASIS has house parents who reside in the home with the youth and provide a family setting with parental love and guidance. One of the house parents, Richard Hand, will be coming to speak with us during the April 17 Social Justice Group gathering right after worship at 11:30 a.m. 

To help provide for the residents of OASIS House, we will be collecting the following items throughout the month of April: Shower curtains, twin bed sheets, household items, blankets, bath towels, washcloths and all kinds of toiletries. A collection basket will be placed in the church entryway for all donated items. There is more information about Oasis House on the Faith at Work display board under the Stewardship banner.

SIXTY PLUS OR MINUS POTLUCK AND PROGRAM
       Wednesday, April 20
Join us for potluck and program in the lower large fellowship hall at 11:30am. You don’t have to be even close to 60 years of age to join us on April 20 for one of our tasty potluck lunches, followed by an interesting program presented by Jim Mulvaney of Mason. His specialty is historic barns, their architecture, their role in our agricultural economy, and efforts to preserve them. He uses a PowerPoint presentation with illustrative pictures to share his experience and knowledge of barns in our area and throughout Michigan.

Don’t miss this opportunity for learning about this slice of history while enjoying fellowship with your friends! Our familiar clipboard is on the narthex Faith at Work display under the Sixty Plus banner to accept your RSVP!
CHANCEL CHOIR PRESENTS “GOSPEL MASS”
 Sunday, April 24
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The Chancel Choir will present Robert 




Ray’s “Gospel Mass” during worship on




Sunday, April 24. This multi-movement 




setting of the mass is written in gospel and




jazz styles, and will be presented with





Bruce Williams on piano, Jerry Krause on





bass guitar, and Ian Levine playing drums.





The Chancel Choir has been rehearsing the





Gospel Mass for the past couple of months, 





and looks forward to sharing their music





and message with the congregation on




April 24!

From an article in the Houston Chronicle, published in 2009(
Thirty years ago, Robert Ray sat down to write Gospel Mass, an experimental work, for a one-time performance. To his surprise, the piece caught on and became a seminal work of African-American music, performed by choirs and churches all over the world. There’s no doubt in Ray’s mind that God played a role in the writing of his now famous Mass, which sets the words from the Catholic Mass to the rhythm and harmony of African-American music.

“God controls everything I do,” said Ray, a composer, conductor and music educator. “It was written in about a two-week period. The hard part for me was not being a formally trained composer. The creativity was a result of divine inspiration. He was working with me.” But it was also, he agrees, the right time and place. The Black Power movement was pushing cultural pride and identity, Martin Luther King Jr.’s message of inclusion still felt fresh, and white audiences were eager to embrace gospel music. And while the joyful toe-tapping mass reflects King’s life and message, changes in the Roman Catholic Church also played a role.
The Gospel Mass, Ray explains, is a direct result of the Second Vatican Council in the mid-60’s and its decision to hold Masses in the language of the host country rather than in traditional Latin. The piece, he believes, struck an ecumenical chord that “allowed people of all denominations or faith to embrace the style.”
THE HOMELESS ANGELS PROJECT WORKDAY

SATURDAY, APRIL 30, 10:00 A.M.

6501 South Pennsylvania Avenue, Lansing





We will be participating in The Homeless
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Angels project. The Homeless Angels are




a street-based outreach program in Lansing. 




Their mission is to rebuild and restore faith 




in humanity through innovative ideas, 




programs and events with the main 
goal of 




involving the community in real change for 




people who are homeless or at risk of 




homelessness. We will be adopting 
one of 




the hotel rooms at the Magnuson Hotel and 




fixing it up so it will be available for 




homeless families.
We are beginning to work to raise $250 to help with this project as we adopt a room and fix it up. We hope to get another $250 from Thrivent to be used in this endeavor. On Sunday, April 24, we will be taking a noisy offering for the Homeless Angels Project Then, we are also planning a work day for Saturday, April 30, beginning at 10:00 a.m. We hope we will be able to get our adopted room ready for occupants. If you can join us, there is a sign-up sheet in the narthex. 

FAITH LUTHERAN CHURCH GREEN TEAM

All faith traditions encourage us to care for the earth. As a Faith community, we continue to work on becoming good stewards of creation. In that effort, we are forming a “Green Team.” This team will explore and work to deepen our connections between faith and sustainability. We will look at ways in which we can promote sustainability, work to implement energy efficiency, and provide educational experiences for members and the greater community. Pastor John Schleicher is on the board of directors for Michigan Interfaith Power & Light. He will be the coach for our team If you are interested in being part of our “Green Team,” please speak to Pastor Ellen.
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Thrivent Action Teams are needed again!!!
Please apply to help your youth group in a one-time fundraiser, service activity or educational event that can be completed within 90 days. Here are some suggestions for your Thrivent Action Teams:  Blessing Bags and Faith Vacation Bible School.  Use this link to get started:  https://www.thrivent.com/making-a-difference/living-generously/thrivent-action-teams/  Please see Melinda to get specific details or if you have any questions. 
Vacation Bible School will be held on August 1st – 5th from 9:00-12:00.  VBS Sunday will be on the 7th.  We are looking for volunteers to help out with the various stations and with the groups.  This year’s theme is “High Seas!”
FROM OUR N/WL MICHIGAN SYNOD MISSION PARTNER
A delicious Taco Dinner fundraiser will be served from 6-7:30pm on Thursday, April 21 at Redeemer Church. All-you-can-eat tacos, refried beans, Mexican rice, beverages and dessert--$8/adult, $7/senior citizen age 60+,  $3/child under 10 years old—everyone is welcome—no reservation necessary—carry-out available.
Redeemer Church is located at 2727 West Holmes Road, Lansing (south of Mt. Hope, between Pleasant Grove and Catherine).

For more information, please contact the church office at 517-882-8000 or janhite@sbcglobal.net. www.RedeemerLansing.com.
COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT
The Greater Lansing Chapter-American Guild of Organists awards scholarships annually to interested pianists or organists who wish to further their music education in sacred music and pipe organ study. Auditions will be held at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, May 16 at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church, 218 West Ottawa Street, Lansing.

The application form with supporting letter of recommendation and letter of intent must be received NLT April 29, 2016.  If you or someone you know might be interested in this scholarship opportunity, the information is posted on the hallway community bulletin board.
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To make disciples for Jesus Christ. . .

. . .we Gather in faith for worship, prayer,

study and fellowship

. . .we Equip the people of God with a faith

that works in real life

. . .we Serve the world in the name of Jesus Christ
_______________

Email address 

faith@faithlutheranokemos.org

Websites

Faith Lutheran Church ≈ www.faithlutheranokemos.org

North/West Lower Michigan Synod ≈ www.mittensynod.org

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America ≈ www.elca.org

Facebook

facebook.com/faithlutheranokemos
Podcasts

ITUNES

https://itunes.apple.com/us/podcast/your-faith-journey/id1085174663?mt=2
STITCHER

http://www.stitcher.com/podcast/dad-spotlight/your-faith-journey?refid=stpr
You also can find the audio available 

on Faith’s website under worship

Sermons

http://faithlutheranokemos.org/sermons/
Special music

http://faithlutheranokemos.org/category/special-music/
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2016 Flower Dedications

Doug and Linda Hirt in memory of grandparents

Pam and Bill Williams in memory of

Bill’s mom Pam Williams

Bob and Connie Nelson in celebration of our grandchildren Claire, Eliza, Paul, Sam and Sylvia

Walter, Brenda, Becca, Katy, Austin and Ciara Kopf in memory of William and Hilda Kopf, Richard 

and Jane Kemmler, Eleanor and Hannes Tietje 

and Sandra Fox

The Richardson family and Harry Nawrock 

in memory of Rose Marie Nawrock

Jon and Elaine Harrison in memory of our parents

Ed and Ruth Kluck and Russell and Julia Harrison

Virginia Taschner in honor of Taschner grandchildren Steven, Emily, 

Constance and Conrad James

Dingledine family in celebration of the 

Miracle of Easter

--more--

2016 Easter flower dedications cont’d

Mike Eschelbach in celebration of 

Philip and Molly’s upcoming marriage

Matt and Lori Webb in memory of Jerry Landry

and in celebration of Dane, Isaac and Madison Webb

Bob and Patrice Booker in memory of Patrice’s parents Bob and Phyllis Marklewitz and 

in celebration of Bob Marklewitz’ vision 

as Faith celebrates 60 years

The Schultz family in memory of Helen Barr

and John and Marjorie Schultz

John and Sheila Smith in celebration 

of family and friendship at Faith

Tammy and Warren Heilman in memory

of Warren’s dad Les Heilman and

Tammy’s parents Gene and Ida Joachim

[image: image5.jpg]



